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Hyperexpression Event: 
Hyperexpression can occur in a number of situations involving Quasars.  
The first of which is during their initial paroxysm, when the Quasar's 
powers are awakened.  Typically, these hyperexpression are in 
proportional scale to the AEGIS classification of the individual going 
through paroxysm.  Additionally, hyperexpression has been known to 
occur when the quantum network of a group of nodes is disrupted 
significantly, e.g. when a member of the team dies while within 
quantum expression range. 
 
1. The first incident occurred on January 18, 2022, when Pyrus, a Beta 
class Quasar who worked with the Team Coca-Cola, lost his ability to 
master fire.  Pyrus' powers normally allow him to shape, suppress, and 
control flames.  In this case, however, his powers amplified the host 
fire source he was using during his performance before a crowd in 
Indianapolis.  His powers flared uncontrollably, sending flames into 
the crowd and injuring three dozen.  The flames continued to grow 
until Pyrus was knocked unconscious by fast-thinking security 
operative.  Estimates indicate that the situation could have led to 
nearly two dozen deaths if not for the intervention.  Post 
interrogation of Pyrus indicated that he was not aware of how his 
powers went to hyperexpression and what may have triggered it.  
Analytics on his implant indicate that it was operating normally, 
however, Pyrus has suffered ongoing emotional trauma which has 
hindered the use of his powers in public.   
 
2. The next event occurred on February 11, 2022, when the Shao-Kahn 
Brotherhood, a Q-rock band sponsored by Virodar Records, suffered a 
simultaneous hyperexpression.  The group's implants, which were 
designed to control instrument suites backstage, all went into a 
hyperexpression at the same time, causing a feedback loop that is 
estimated exceeded 220 dB, deafening the band and bursting the 
eardrums of several dozen fans and causing temporary hearing loss in 
dozens of others.  The Shao-Kahn Brotherhood halted their tour and 
have since returned to the scene, however, no longer as a Q-rock band. 
 
3. On April 14, 2022, an event was reported to AEGIS in an underground 
fighting circuit.  Many of the participants were illegally modified 
subjects with Bantam or Alpha-level classifications.  The implants of 
seven participants went into hyperexpression, leading to the deaths of 
fourteen attendees and participants in operation run out of the 
basement of the Tulum Fight Club.  The most profound expression 
occurred when a drone with the ability to levitate objects violently 
levitated an observation platform into the adjoining concrete ceiling.  
AEGIS investigators concluded that that the hyper-expressions were 
created through feedback caused by illegally modified implants.  This 



incident was closed, however, the conditional variables for this event 
would have indicated that they would have had a hyperexpression event 
well before this time. Additionally, the hyper-expression events all 
corresponding with different subjects in the same proximity is a 
statistically impossible probability. 
 
4. On July 14, 2022, the Quasar Tintreach was struck with an 
unexplained hyperexpression that disrupted the power grid as far as 
Moderna, Illinois.  He suffered a catastrophic power surge that 
disrupted the regional power grid.  Although he suffered no long-term 
damage from the incident, he chose to remain inactive until he could 
find a cause for his loss of control. 
 
5. In August 18, 2022, Daedalus sensory networks identified an unusual 
power surge from Red Glacier during the WDRV attack.  His powers, 
already considered potent, were expressed at a level far outside of 
his previous abilities.  Although he was defeated by Team Daedalus, 
questions about his actual power levels and how he was able to enhance 
his abilities has only indicated that he contacted an individual known 
as Jeannie who had technologies that would allow him to enhance his 
powers.  She contacted him about assisting him and he accepted her 
help, but his knowledge of her abilities is limited at best.   
 
Theories: 
A principal actor with access to Q-tech that modifies and allows 
modification of the expression of Quasar powers.  The ability to 
empower or disempower Quasars would provide explanations for these 
anomalies.  Reference Briefs on Operation Drop Cloth, Project 
Theremin, Project Intermission, and Project Golden Goose. 
 
Conclusion: 
Initially, these events seem unrelated, but there is a pattern that 
coincides with the financial monies moving either to or from these 
individuals or their related anti-principals, and a series of accounts 
that have been linked to accounts and sources related to the CoPilot 
extremist counter-operations assets.   The relationships and their 
specific directions have yet to be fully investigated, but warrants 
further activity.  
 
Recommendations: 
1. Monitor for more hyper-expression events. 
2. Increase investigation of financial and intelligence activity of 
known CoPilot operatives and operations sources. 
3. Contact Dr. Stephen Anson regarding a consultation of the type of 
technologies that might be capable of such feats in reference to 
Project Intermission. 
4. Brief Team Liberty for Rapid Response to Incidents. 
 
 
 


